


Friday 2nd December 

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families, 

 

With Christmas approaching, I hope that you and your family are feeling well. It’s an especially 

challenging time for many families at the moment and we at school are preparing to make the 

biggest possible contribution to local foodbanks. Please don’t hesitate to get in touch with myself 

or Mrs. Singh if you are in need of advice or support. 

 

I’m so grateful to the families who responded to our recent survey – your feedback means the 

world to us. We’ll be going through the results on Monday evening and having a really careful 

look at how we can improve the school even further. You’ll be pleased to hear that we’ve had an 

excellent couple of weeks at school with fantastic learning going on in each of the classrooms. I’ve 

been proud to watch a lot of teaching this week and the children are a credit to their teachers and 

to you at home. 

 

Please make sure you’ve read each page of this letter so that you’re aware of what’s going on here 

at school, especially our calendar page and the invitations to our Christmas performances! 
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Whitehawk Road, Brighton 
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01273 681377 
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www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk 

  

Thomas McMorrin Headteacher 

Russell Wood Deputy Headteacher 

Sally Singh Welfare Manager 

Angela Dolan Business Manager 

Tina Reynolds SENDCo 
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So far 57% of our 
parents/carers have 
signed up to use the 
App.  
 
You should have  
received the activation 
email, if you are 
having any problems 
activating the App 
please contact the 
school office. 
 
We are aiming to use 
this Portal as our main  
Communication 
channel, to help reduce 
the amount of paper 
used in school. 
 



Autumn 2 Week 5 CAW Quality of the Week 

Greta Thunberg 
A Swedish environmental activist who aspires to 
solving Climate Change, Greta began by encouraging 
her parents to reduce their carbon footprint. She 
went on to go on a school strike at the age of 15, 
and is now a global figure who has spoken to world 
leaders and presented to the United Nations.  

CAW Aspiration Role Model of the Week 

Article 42 
 

You have the 
right to know 

your rights 
 

Greta 
Thunberg on 
Newsround 

Who is Greta 
Thunberg? 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56677471:~:text=Greta%20Thunberg%20has%20told%20Newsround,movement%20to%20fight%20climate%20change.
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56677471:~:text=Greta%20Thunberg%20has%20told%20Newsround,movement%20to%20fight%20climate%20change.
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56677471:~:text=Greta%20Thunberg%20has%20told%20Newsround,movement%20to%20fight%20climate%20change.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WORnPLZE5CA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WORnPLZE5CA


Mr. Wood and I are excited to award our ASPIRATION 
certificates on Monday! In class, ASPIRATION looks like 

‘aiming for the top’ – many of our children aspire to earn 
their sparkly pencil, pen licence or their fluency badge. 

Which will you be aiming for? 



Autumn 2 Week 6 CAW Quality of the Week 

Usain Bolt 
The Fastest Human Ever! 

Born in Jamaica, Usain Bolt is a sprinter who has 
won EIGHT Olympic Gold Medals! Through hard 
work, practise and determination, Usain has 
achieved true excellence. He still holds the world 
record for the 100m sprint: 9.58 seconds. Why not 
try to beat that next time you’re in the playground?! 

CAW Excellence Role Model of the Week 

Article 28 
 

You have the 
right to an 
education 

 

The Boy who 
Learned to Fly 

(fantastic 
animation!) 

Usain Bolt 
winning 

Olympic Gold 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MLmIw8x-HJk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MLmIw8x-HJk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MLmIw8x-HJk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MLmIw8x-HJk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2O7K-8G2nwU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2O7K-8G2nwU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2O7K-8G2nwU


We’re really proud of the culture of excellence that we’ve 
created here at CAW. Every child publishes a piece of writing 
each term that demonstrates their excellence and we have a 
shared understanding of excellence meaning achieving my 

‘personal best’. 



Some of our children who celebrate Christmas 

might want to give cards to give to their 

friends at school – the post box is outside my 

office. We will be emptying our post boxes and 

delivering Christmas mail on Thursday 8th and 

Thursday 15th December. 

 

For cards to reach their destination, label the 

envelope with the name of your friend, their 

year group and their class name. 



Click this link to find out if you are eligible and to apply: https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/ 

If you’re more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4, you may be 

entitled to get help to buy healthy food and milk. If you’re eligible, you’ll be 

sent a Healthy Start card with money on it that you can use in some UK 

shops.  

You can use your card to collect: 

•Healthy Start vitamins – these support you 

during pregnancy and breastfeeding 

•vitamin drops for babies and young 

children – these are suitable from birth to 4 

years old 

You can use your card to buy: 

•plain liquid cow’s milk 

•fresh, frozen, and tinned fruit and 

vegetables 

•fresh, dried, and tinned pulses 

•infant formula milk based on 

cow’s milk 

https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/
https://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/how-to-apply/


Safer Sleep in Winter 
Keeping your baby safe when the weather gets 
cold 

The Lullaby Trust has issued information around safe sleep for babies during the winter in response to 

rising energy costs. Please see below: 

 

The recommended room temperature is 16-20 degrees, this may be difficult to maintain in the colder months. It 

can be tempting to wrap your baby up to keep them warm, however we know that overheating a baby 

increases the chances of SIDS (also known as cot death). Research shows babies are better to be cooler than 
too hot. 

Follow the link below to find out more information on: 

• Bedding 

• Bed sharing 

• Things to avoid 

• How to check if a baby is too hot 

• How to check if a baby is unwell 

• Finding support for energy bills 

https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/  

https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/
https://www.lullabytrust.org.uk/safer-sleep-advice/safer-sleep-winter/


Please spread the 
word to families 

looking for school 
spaces for 

September 2023. 
 

 Please call school 
to arrange a tour 

with me and Miss. 
Rackham, our 

Early Years Leader! 



What is it? A Cake Sale run by the new PTA to raise 
money for the school 
When is it? Thursday 8th December 2022, straight after 
school 
Where is it? On the South Playground (or in the Hall if 
there’s heavy rain!) 
How much will it cost? Small cakes or slices of big cakes 
will cost 50p each. Please pay in coins, not bank notes! 

 

It would be wonderful to have donations from families, either home-made or 

store-bought. This is completely optional of course! These donations can be 

dropped off on the morning of Thursday 8th December in Room 7. If you have 

made the cakes at home, please include a list of ingredients, and remember that 

we are a nut-free school. 

  

We are very excited to have a new CAW Parent Teacher Association, and this is 

our first event! If any Parents or Carers would be interested in joining the PTA 

(either as a one off, or to help regularly), please contact the School Office or 

speak to Mr. Wood. 

  





We are in a position to host 
1-to-1 music lessons at 

CAW in September, so if you 
want to pay for music 
tuition for your child,  

you can organise this with 
Sussex Music School.  

Please click here to access 
the online form. 

 
We are now also able to 

offer drum lessons! 
 
 

https://www.sussexmusicschool.com/city-academy-whitehawk


Year 4 trip to the Brighton Museum 



Reading Raffle 2 is 
nearly finished!  

 
It will close on Friday 9th 

December and prizes 
given out in the last 

week of term!  
 

See the following slides 
for a countdown and 

links to more 
information about the 

books  





Tyger 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n3tq--0zznE  

 
How Winston Delivered Christmas 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HY-GlhIlukU   
 

Amari and the Great Game 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ksgpy-3ovQM  

 
The Crayons’ Christmas  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dJXA5q_W1l4  
 

Lost and Found  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kZD1RDY4Q9w  

 
Secrets of the Nile  

 
Knightmare: Life Stinks  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n3tq--0zznE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n3tq--0zznE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n3tq--0zznE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HY-GlhIlukU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HY-GlhIlukU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HY-GlhIlukU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ksgpy-3ovQM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ksgpy-3ovQM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ksgpy-3ovQM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dJXA5q_W1l4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kZD1RDY4Q9w


On December 2, our Year 6s welcomed Albion in the 
Community into school for an entire day of STEM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) 
learning.  Our job was to design football theme park 
for Tony Bloom to build next to the AMEX stadium.  
 
We needed to carefully consider a variety of features 
and stay within their budget of £700,000 in order to 
meet the deadline to open the park.  
 
WILL THEY MAKE IT?  
 
Thanks To Albion in the Community we can’t wait to 
have you back! 



Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term! 

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/


Updated Christmas Performances 
We’re excited to invite you to this term’s Parent Engagement event. This term we’ll be asking 

you to come to our Christmas performances in the hall. We’ll be sending more specific 

invitations nearer the time but for now please note that we’ll be inviting one or two family 

members per child to our performances, starting on Monday 12th December. 



Atom Learning (Year 3-6)   

Click the logo to find out more 
about what ATOM is and how 
we will use it… There are some 
videos you can watch!   

Last year we trialled a homework app in Year 6 called ATOM Prime 

and we were thrilled with how engaged the children were in their 

learning. 

 

You should have received an email to activate an account (if not that 

is fine) and login information will be sent home soon!  

 

There are literally thousands of questions for children to access, last 
year we answered 12,500 questions, which is amazing! 

https://city-academy-whitehawk.secure-primarysite.net/home-learning-20222023/


Please check for an email sent to you regarding 

our afterschool club offer for the Autumn Term. 



Attendance at City Academy  
A huge WELL DONE to the 194 children 

who have achieved over 97% attendance 

for the first half term 

  
 

Please speak to Mrs Storey in the 

school office every day before 

11.00am if you have any 

questions at all about attendance 

or absences. 

Just a reminder about 

absences due to term time 

holidays - Please remember 

that we are not able to 

authorise these and 

parents/carers should expect 

to receive fines from the 

Local Authority. 

 

Current Attendance Class Champions 

are the Goldfinches and the Falcons! 

 



House Points Update 
It’s been fantastic to see how many Learning Tickets the children have earnt for 

showing our CAW Qualities! Here’s the most recent update on scores. The winning 
house will get to take part in a special activity in the last week of the half term, 

working with children from their house from across the year groups. 
 

3525 Air 
points 

3457 Fire 
points 

3355 Water 
points 

3701 Earth 
points 

Each week there are two classes who win a Class 
Reward. Congratulations to these previous winners:  

Year 1 to 3 Years 4 to 6 

Week 3 Kites Barn Owls 

Week 4 Goldfinches Magpies 



Please can you join us in helping your children to learn their number bonds to ten 

(eg. 4 + 6 = 10) and start to learn all single digit addition facts (eg. 5 + 7 = 12). 

Knowing these facts helps children to be much more successful in all other areas of 

maths. 

Children sit a national times tables assessment at the end of Year 4, by which time 

they should know all of their times tables facts. Please study these at home – we’ll 

be teaching them at school too. Children in Key Stage 2 can be quizzed by Mr. 

McAdam to win their Fluency Badge! 

 

If you earned a badge last year, please can you keep proudly wearing it! If you 

need a new badge – you will need to be quizzed again! 



Your child might be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross 

income of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit – if you apply on or after the 1st April 2018 your household income must be less than 

£7400 per year 

 

Children, who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, may also get free 

school meals. 

 

If you think you my be eligible, please call the above number, visit the website or collect a form from the 

school office. 

 

Working Tax Credit 

 

If you are in receipt of any Working Tax Credit you will not be eligible to apply for Free School Meals. 



 

 

 

If you child has been sick or has diarrhoea, please do not send them to school until 48 
hours after their last bout. This is crucial in supporting us in reducing the risk of 
spreading viruses and keeping the school community as healthy as possible. 

Staying Healthy 

 
 

Please make sure your children bring a named water bottle to and from school each day. 
We must remind you, we struggle to provide children with cups as these cannot be 
shared and are ecologically and economically a worse option than each child having 
their own clean bottle. Please help us to keep your children hydrated by sending them 
to school with a named bottle every day. 

We have children in school with severe Nut Allergies, therefore, please can we remind 
you that no food containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes but is not 
limited to Nutella, Peanut Butter, Pesto, Bread or Cereal/Chocolate Bars. Please take 
care when sending your child into school with food by checking the ingredients. 



Uniform 
Please visit Logo Sports to purchase your uniform or see the next page about Pelican Parcels. 

Additional Information 

o Put a memorable key chain on your child’s book bag. 

o Please don’t send your child in with toys from home in 

case they are lost or damaged. 

o Please have a P.E kit for your child ready for Autumn 2. 

o Please consider sending a spare set of clothes for your 

child’s peg if you think your child may need this. 

o Please name all of your child’s items. We recommend 

displaying their name in the collar and also writing it on 

the back of the item’s academy logo badge. 

o If you would like to buy logo free blue polo shirts please 

do so. We do lots of messy play in Reception and we can 

get dirty sometimes. Some children like to keep their logo 

blue shirts for special occasions such as, school 

photos/events. 

o Please bring a named water bottle to school. 

o If eating packed lunches, please name your lunchbox. 

blue polo shirt 

with academy 

logo 

burgundy 

sweatshirt or 

cardigan with 

academy logo 

burgundy fleece 

with academy 

logo 

black trousers, 

skirts or 

pinafore dresses 

plain black 

shoes (we 

recommend 

avoiding laces) 

plain socks or 

tights 

In warm 

weather, black 

school shorts or 

blue and white 

check school 

dresses can be 

worn 

https://www.logosports.co.uk/blank/City-Academy-Whitehawk?c=5380742&pn=1


Lost Property 
 

We have a large amount un-named lost property,  
please ensure you name all of your child’s belongings, 

including lunchboxes and water bottles. 
 

We will then be able to return these items. 
 



Uniform 

Click here to access 

the website for 

Pelican Parcels 

https://www.pelicanparcels.org.uk/home/school-uniform/
https://www.pelicanparcels.org.uk/home/school-uniform/
https://www.pelicanparcels.org.uk/home/school-uniform/


PE Kits 
For Autumn 2, we will continue to ask that children come to 

school in their PE kits on their PE days. Please remember, as 

ever, that it is fine to wear trackies and school jumpers in 

colder weather. 

Please wear PE kit into school on these days: 
YG Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
Day Mondays 

(from Mon 19th) 

Tues Weds Tues Weds Thurs Tues 

Fri Thurs Weds Thurs Fri Thurs 

Children can bring a change of clothes for after school 

clubs. 





Early Years’ 

Christmas Invitation 

The Robins and Hatchlings would like to invite you to their 

Nativity performance! 
 

Wednesday 14th December – 9:15am, School Hall 

 

 

Please note that we invite two family members per child to ensure there is space for all children to have 

guests attend. 



You are invited to Year 2’s Christmas Performance  

They’ll be singing, jokes and all round Christmas cheer. 

 
When:  

Monday 12th December 2022 at 14:15 
Where: 

 City Academy Whitehawk’s Hall 
 

Please can children wear all black if possible.  
More information to follow in a letter.   

. 

 

Year 2 Christmas Invitation 

Please note that we invite two family members per child to ensure there is space for all children to have guests attend. 



 



Year 4 Christmas Invitation 

Please note that we invite two family members per child to ensure there is space for all children to have guests attend. 



Dear Parents/Carers of Year 5, 

 

You are invited to Year 5’s Christmas Performance which, through song, 

dance and jokes tells the tale of Heron and Barn Owls’ eventful last day 

of term. Will the children manage to distract their teachers all day? Will 

they get home in time for Santa to come? All will be revealed!  
 

When: Tuesday 13th December 2022 at 14:15 

Where: City Academy Whitehawk’s Hall 
 

Costumes for children 

Please can all children wear school uniform and a Christmassy/Winter jumper. There is no need to 

buy anything specific for the performance. If you don’t have anything suitable at home, please let 

us know and we can help!  

Year 5 Christmas Invitation 

Please note that we invite two family members per child to ensure there is space for all children to have 

guests attend. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 invite you on a journey starting 
October 31 and finishing next year…  
 
(This is our Christmas performance)!   

 
 
 
 
 
 

When: Thursday 15th December at 2:15pm 
Where: School Hall   

 
Attire for children: School Uniform or a 
Christmas jumper is perfect or a simple 

spooky Halloween costume – all optional!  

Year 6 Christmas Invitation 

Please note that we invite two family members per child to ensure there is space for 

all children to have guests attend. 



Hi Everyone, 

 

I just wanted to write to you as the Early 

Reading Lead to keep you updated on all 

the fabulous progress we have been seeing at 

school in Reading lessons. 

 

Thank you to everyone who has been 

engaging in home reading and recording it 

in their journal.  

 

We have some exciting news about home 

reading that will launch before we break up 

for Christmas.  

 

Thank you, 

Miss Varco 



Dates for your Diary 
Our term dates for 22/23 are online: click here to see them. 

 

Monday 12th December: Start of Winter Performances 

Wednesday 14th December: Christmas Dinner and Jumpers 

Friday 16th December 13:00: End of Autumn Term 2 

Wednesday 4th January: Start of Spring 1 

Wb 6th February: Spring 1 Family Engagement Events 

Friday 10th February: End of Spring 1 

St Cuthman’s Christmas Table Top Sale 

Saturday 3rd December 2022 10am-3pm 

Tables £5 each 

For more information, please contact Lou: 07516 091698 

  

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/1c980cb5-c2ed-4dc8-bb92-9dd3ffec6f9e/2022-23-caw-calendar.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/1c980cb5-c2ed-4dc8-bb92-9dd3ffec6f9e/2022-23-caw-calendar.pdf


 

I hope this letter has provided you with all the information you need but please do not hesitate to 

get in touch or check through previous newsletters catalogued on our website. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend with your loved ones and I’ll look forward to seeing the children in 

assembly on Monday morning! 

 

Thomas McMorrin 

Headteacher 

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/

